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Thank you for contacting me about the smuggling of puppies. 

 

First and foremost, I want to reassure you that I take the issue of illegal dog and puppy imports very 

seriously. This abhorrent trade causes suffering to the smuggled dogs and puts health at risk.  

 

I am encouraged by the UK’s long history of leading the way on animal welfare and now that we have left 

the EU, the Government is committed to improving our already world-leading standards by delivering a 

series of ambitious reforms, outlined in the Action Plan for Animal Welfare. This includes introducing new 

powers in line with the manifesto commitment to crack down on puppy smuggling through the Animal 

Welfare (Kept Animals) Bill. 

 

To tackle this unethical trade, the Bill will reduce the number of pets that can travel under pet travel rules. 

It will also include powers for the Government to bring in further restrictions on the movement of pets on 

welfare grounds, for example by increasing the minimum age of imported puppies and restricting the import 

of pregnant dogs and dogs with mutilations such as cropped ears and tails.  

 

These measures are aimed at safeguarding the welfare of the thousands of puppies and dogs that come into 

Great Britain from overseas each year. I am aware that Ministers have now consulted on these proposals 

and have asked the public for views on new penalties for breaching these rules, changes to the detention 

and rehoming process and whether the proposals should be extended to cover cats and ferrets. I look 

forward to reading the Government’s response to this consultation in due course. 

 

In the meantime, I am assured that all pet animals entering Great Britain on approved routes undergo 

documentary and identity checks. The checks are performed by ferry, train or airline carriers or agents 

acting on their behalf. The Animal and Plant Health Agency also undertakes random checks of the pet 

animals travelling to ensure the carriers are performing their duties to the required standard. Further, the 

Animal and Plant Health Agency works with Border Force and other operational partners at ports, airports 

and inland, sharing intelligence to enforce the Pet Travel Scheme, disrupt illegal imports and seize non-

compliant animals. 

 

Thank you again for taking the time to contact me.  

 

Yours faithfully,  
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